Surry Planning Board
1 Village Road
Surry, NH

Minutes: July 23, 2025
Present: Eva Morel, Laura Barrett, Matt Goodwin, Ron Profaizer

7:04 PM

It was noted that Laryssa Hiller has been sworn in as a member of the Planning Board and will be voting
on matters going forward.

The minutes of the June meeting were approved. (Matt, Ron)
Ron has the new steep slopes map and will bring it to the next meeting.
Mail: Two newsletters from SWRPC were received.

A questionnaire was received from GM2, a consulting firm researching environmental impacts of
the replacement of a red-listed culvert over Thompson Brook on the Gilsum Road for the NHDOT. We
know of no impacts that are not obvious. Bruce Smith will respond as a town historian.

A driveway permit application from Sarah Cushing and Brantley Palmer for property on Cider Mill Lane
(lot 10) was received with checklist attached. After review the Planning Board had no objections or

recommendations and the application was returned to the Selectmen for action.

There was a brief discussion of the Crown Castle telecommunication tower. Laura will organize that file
for discussion at the next meeting.

Ron reported on recent legislation regarding ADUs that he received from the NH Municipal Association.
Matt will compare our ordinance with the new law.

Final copies of the Master Plan were received and a couple of typos were noted. Matt will call SWRPC
and get corrected pages to insert.

For our next meeting we will work on prioritizing the objectives identified in the 2025 Master Plan.
Bruce Smith presented some zoning changes that he would like to see enacted.

Meeting adjourned at 8:48 PM

Laura Barrett
Secretary



